
CRES Board Report: October 2016 

CRES 2016-2017 Goals 

 100% of CRES students will demonstrate growth in Reading and Math as measured by 
the Spring, 2017 STAR Enterprise assessment 

 

 CRES 3rd through 6th graders will score at or above the state average on the 2016 
Minnesota Comprehensive Assessments in math and reading 

 

 CRES students will receive 25% fewer behavior reports for defiance and disrespect in 
2016-17 than in 2015-16.   

 

 CRES will increase parent involvement activities related to STEAM from zero in 2015-16 
to 7 in 2016-17.  
 

 

 

 

 On October 3rd, we held our annual Watch D.O.G.S. kickoff event.  We had nearly 200 

dads and father-figures attend.  This is going to be another great year for the Watch 

D.O.G.S. program.  Thank you to Devan Bartels, our Volunteer Coordinator, and Dale 

Sova for making this event a big success. 

 

 CRES sixth graders had had a couple of great reward activities as part of our PBIS 

initiative.  They spent an afternoon paddle boarding on Serpent Lake, and they took a 

trip to BIR to learn about cars, racing, and careers in the racing field.  

 
 

 A big thank you goes out to the area fire departments for making Fire Prevention and 
Safety week a success at CRES.  Many firefighters were able to give of their time to read 
to our students, show them fire safety strategies, and teach them about the firefighting 
career.  We appreciate their great support. 

 

 The Ruttger’s foundation has graciously donated another $3700 to CRES to assist in 
reading initiatives.   Over the years, Ruttger’s had been very instrumental in helping us 
provide our students with additional books and materials to give our reading program a 
great boost. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted;   
Kurt Becker 

 


